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 NATIONAL GALLERY OF ART BUILDING
AUTHORIZATION

THURSDAY, MAY 9, 1968

House or REPRESEN VES
SuscoMmITTEE 0N Pupric Bumpines axp GROUNDS
OF THE OOMI\[II‘TFE oN. Pusric Works,
Washington, D.C.

The Subcommittee on Pubhe Buildings and Grounds met at 10:15
a.m., in room 2253, Rayburn Building, the Honorable Kenneth J. Gr Ay,
subcommittee chairm an, presiding. ‘

Mr. Gray. The Subcommittee on Public Buildings and Grounds will
please come to order.

The Chair and all the:meémbers want to welcome our distinguished
‘witnesses this morning and the others in the room. The purpose > of this
hearing is hear' \\*Itne on H.R. 16358, introduced by Mr: Fallon

e trustees of the \Tahonﬂ Gall

énie; Thu*d Stree NW.,

in the District of (‘olumbla, and making provision f()l the maintenance

‘thereof.
(H.R. 16358 follows:)

[H. R 1635 R, 90th Cong., second sess.]

A BILL. Authorizing :the trustees of the National Gallery of Art to construct a building
or buildings on the site bounded by Fourth Street, Pen vania Avenue, Third %heot
and- Madison- Drive. Northwest, in: the District of Columhm, and nmldng provision for
the maintenance thereo:

28 of the United States
{ of the National
authorized to constr u(t on the area reser ed in section 1 of the “Joint
on providing for the construction ‘and mainte of-a:National Gall
; approved Mauh 24, 19 (50 Stat. 51; 20 U.8.C i i
sylvania renue, Third St
f a bmldmo () l)mld'nos to ser ve i

nini tered by g us 0V
and SK c1ﬁ(at10ns for such building, or bulldlngs ‘shall be
1 by the Commlsslon of Fine Arts and the National Capital Planning
Commigsion.”’

SEc. 2. Upon completion, the building or buildings erected pursuant to section 1
hereof shall be incorporated into and become a part of the' National Galléry of
Art, and all provisions of the “Joint resolution providing for the construction and
maintenance of a National Gallery of Art”, approved March 24, 1937 (50. Stat.

51; 20 U.8.0. 71 et seq.) shall apply to such building or buildings, to the site re-
ferred to in section 1 reof, and to the: activities ‘of the National Gallery of Art
carried on in such building or buildirigs and: site, to the same ‘extent as they apply
to the: original National Gallery of Art Building and its site and to activities
carried on therein ;

c. 3. All provisio ! Public Law 206 approved October 24, 1 (65 Stat.
634, as amended;; —!0 U.8.C. 193n et seq.), shall apply to the buxldmﬂ or buildings

(1)
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constructed pursuant to section 1 hereof and to the site referred to in section 1
hereof which shall for such purpose be held to extend to the line of the face of the
south curb of Pennsylvania Avenue Northwest, between Fourth Street and Third
Street Northwest, to the line of the face of the west curb of Third Street North-
west, between Pennsylvania Avenue and Madison Drive Northwest, to the line
of the face of the north curb of Madison Drive Northwest, between Third Street
and Fourth. Street Northwest, and to the line of the face of the east curb of Fourth
Street Northwest, between Pennsylvania ‘Avenue. and Madison ‘Drive Northwest.

Sec. 4. The Commissioner of the District of Columbia is authorized to tr. ansf
to the United States such jurisdiction:as ‘the: District may have over any of the
property delimited in the tion of this Act.

Sec. 5. In the event any privately owned or publicly owned utility located in
the area delimited in the first section of this Act is required to be relocated or
protected by reason of the construction on such area of any additienal to the

Jational Gallery of Art, *h relocation or protection shall be at the expense of
other than the District of Columbia,:

Mr. Gray. The first witness this morning is the Honorable John
Walker, Diréctor of the National Gallery of Art accompanied by the
Honorable Ernest R. Feidler, General C ounsel, ‘National Gallery of
Art.

Gentlemen, we. are delighted to have both of you here this:morning
to testify on behalf of this i important piece of legislation.and you may
proceed. ‘

STATEMENT OF HON. JOHN WALKER, DIRECTOR, NATIONAL GAL-
LERY OF ART; ACCOMPANIED BY HON. ERNEST R. FEIDLER,
GENERAL COUNSEL, NATIONAL GALLERY OF ART

Mr. Warker., Thank you, Mr. Chairman, very much. T would like

ke a brief statement in support of H.R. 16358 which is a bill to
authorize the trustees of the National Gallery: of Art to:construct an
additional building or buildings for the gallery on the site reserved
for that purpose in the gallery’s dnrterlncr legislation ; that is,in Pub-
lic Resolution No. 14, approved March 24, 1937.

When Mr. Andrew Mellon made his 0‘1ff to establish the National
Gallery of Art for the benefit of the people of the United States, he
foresaw, as did President Franklin Delano Roosevelt, that the d
would come when the gallery needed room to expand and to increase
its services to the people.

They suggested that provision be made for this contingency in the
]e(nslatlon ‘establishing the gallery, and the Congress wisely did so in
the very first section of that law.

Over 31 _years have since passed, and the growth of the gallery and
of its services to the public and for their educatlon has been such that
today a'new additional building is needed if the gallery isto continue
to discharge properly its great cultural purposes.

I suppose that if one were to name the half dozen museums in the
world with the finest collections of European painting and sculpture,
the National Gallery of Art would surely be one of them and in Amer-
ican art it ranks with the greatest in this country; but I can vouch
for the fact that none of the other five museums reached that stature
in as short a period as did your National Gallery of Art.

The works of art in the original gift provided by Mr. Andrew Mel-
lon comprised 126 paintings and 23 pieces of sculpture valued by the
committees of the (‘onoress at $50 million. Today, the collection com-
prises nearly 2,000 paln‘nngs 1,718 pieces of sculpture, and; 26,958 items
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of graphic arts; that is, drawings, etchings, lithographs, and other
prints as well as many items of decorativearts. ‘

The value of the collection is such that T should hesitate to attempt
to express it in dollars. This growth in resources derives not only from
great benefactions such as those that over the years brought to the gal-
Tery the Samuel Kress, the Widener, the Chester Dale, and the Rosen-

vald collections, but also from other donors and friends who are
literally numbered in the hundreds and who are found in all parts of
our country. '

This amazing achievement has come about as a result of-a very happy
joint enterprise—really a uniquely American collaboration of private
collectors and philanthropists on’the one hand and the Federal Gov-
ernment on the other, working in a partnership to create and give life
to a great cultural institution.

The Federal Government, for example, has never failed to meet its
pledge to provide funds for the proper upkeep of the gallery and it is
my firm belief that this has been a major contributing factor in con-
vincing collectors that the National Gallery of Art is a fitting place to
house their collections.

It is indeed most fortunate that Mr. Andrew Mellon’s interest in
the Nation’s gallery p 1:on to his son and daughter, Mr. Paul
Mellon and Mrs. Mellon Bruce. I am pleased to report to you that they
have by unconditional and unrestricted gifts in the past year put the
trustees in funds which the trustees deem sufficient to erect the new
building or buildings on the reserved site.

Mr. Gray. That is so important, Mr. Walker. You do have funds
available now to do this?

Mr. KER. We do right now have funds in the gallery as the result

Mr. . Congratulations.

Mr. Warker. The amount of the gift has been announced. It is
approximately $20 million.

Mr. Gray. It is very unusual.

Mr. WarLkrr. We have it. We are not asking for 1 penny of appro-
priated funds for the construction of this building.

Mr. Gray. I apologize for interrupting you.

Mr. Warker. Thank you, very much, for interrupting me, so that
I could emphasize this point.

Mr. Gray. I just could not believe what I heard.

Mr. WaLkEr. When it is finished the addition will be, as is provided
in the proposed legislation, an integral part of the National Gallery
of Art and subject to the same legislation and provisions as is the
present building.

Thus, after completion which we now estimate will occur probably
in fiscal year 1973, the new building will be supported in the same way
as is the present building. However, it is my personal opinion that
this new construction will accomplish a saving of public appropriated
funds. Were the Congress to try to provide for the gallery’s growth
inside the present-building. the result would be not only an impairment
of the beauty of what I deem to be one of the architectural gems of
the city, but also inefficiency and erowding so that more funds would
be required than would be needed to provide for the very same func-
tions in a new building.

@y
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Furthermore, at present we are using unoccupied areas intended for
exhibition space to house our expanding extension services. If
would come to the gallery, I would take you into some of the exhi n
areas into which we have expanded and you would find them occupied
with desks, chairs, and other items. ‘

While all the activities of the gallery ‘are growing and many will
find needed expansion room including exhibition space in the proposed
new building, I wish to make special mention of two. First, there is the
extension service of the gallery which I mentioned and through which
we seek to bring:the gallery and its resources out to schools, church
organizations; and civie groups throughout the 50 States and the ter-

ories. We do this by making available without charge slide lectures,
exhibitions of reproductions of our paintings, motion picture films,
and other materials. We want everyone to come to the National Gal-
lery of Art and to become acquainted with the cultural heritage of

stern art which it houses, but there are many people in the United

States who cannot come here. We want to serve them too; we want to

 the gallery out to them. :

r we reached outside Washington an estimated 1,700,-

1cans 'in: 3,000 different communities. With the facilities and

space of a new building we can we believe, double or triple that num-

ber. It is not beyond the realm of possibility that someday with the

development of a proper art mobile, we shall be able to take important

original wroks of art out to people who cannot come to Washington.

We now send a lot of original art out of Washington to museums and

galleries, but we hope to have an art mobile go around the country to
reach areas where no such museums and galleries are availabl

. The second use of the new building to which I should like to glve
special emphasis is the housing of a great center for advanced study in
the visual arts, a center and institution that would do for art history
and related disciplines what the famed Institute for Advance Study at
eton has done for the physieal sciences and the humanities. It will

e a meeting ground for teachers and scholars from all over the

‘ in Washington needed
it is incumbent upon us now to provide for the schol-
ip and research that should be attendant. ’
vy I hasten to add that it is the intention of the trustees that the
stipends of members of the center and of the participants in its fellow-
ship program will also be met from private funds administered by the
s, not from publ appropriated funds.

The proposed legislation is relatively simple. The first section au-
thorizes the trustees to build the building with private funds on the
area previously reserved by the Congress for that purpose. The de-
sign of this new building, as was the case with the present building,
must be satisfactory to the Commission on Fine Arts, and the plans
and specifications must be approved by the National Capital Plan-
ning Commission.

The second and third sections make it clear that the same laws and
provisions will apply to the new building as apply now to the present
building. Thus, the new building will be as integral a part of the Na-
tional Gallery of Art as if it were a wing added to the present build-
ing.
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Sections 4 and 5 were added at the request of the District of Colum-
bia; section 4 to take care of any easements or other similar rights in
the District of Columbia that might appear during ¢ struction and
to prevent any possible unforeseen conflicts of ]ur]sdlctlon, section b
to make clear what was intended at all events by the trustees, that is
that the District: of Columbia will be put at no expense in relocating
or protecting utlities, either public or prl\*ate, occasioned by the con-
struction.

Mr. Chairman, if there are any questions T shall try to answer them
or to secure the answer for you: Thank you; very much, for affordihg
me this opportunity to be heard.

‘Mr. Gray. Fine, Mr. Walker. That was an outstanding statement,
very concise, and to the point.

Let me ask you just a couple of brief questions before we go on to
Mr. Feidler. What do you envision in:the way of size of this bulldmo

I do not think you gave us the square footage.

Mr. WaLker. We are thinking in-terms of 300,000 square feet.

Mr. Gray. In the new building ? 7

Mr. Warker. Yes,

Mr. Gray. That will be equivalent in size to Union Station.

Mr. Warker. Is that 800,000 square feet ?

Mr. Gray. 830,000 sq uare feet,

Mr. Warxer. The building will be lower than the National Gallery
of Art and it will harmnm/e with the gallery and the (‘apltal Complex
of buildings. We shall insist-upon that with the archltect who will be
chosen. We have not chosen an architect as yet.

Mr. Gray. You have no plans at this time?

Mr. Warker. We have none. We do not want to pick an architect
and have him draw plans until we know that we can build our build
ing. .

Mr. GPAY Inanyevent it will be compatible ?

Mr. LKER. It must be compatible.

Mr. ,‘ (Y. nding on the balcony of the Capitol Building the one
thing that 1eaﬂv stands out is the y. prominent. round top of the
National Gallery of ildi ' . ted 1 years here,
thom ands of people thrmmh the npltol and the always inquire of

: What is the beautiful bulldn with the round top on it?

Mr. Warger. I am glad to hear that. We are e proud of that building
and do not want to spoil it.

. Gray. I want to say I hope this will be compatible. Let me ask
you one other question. rou are doing now with this land bounded
by Fourth Street, Pennsylvania. Avenue, , Third and Madison Drive?
Is that open space ? s
; esent time it is occu
tennis courts and t p is under the jurisdiction of )
ment of the Interior. The tennis courts are under the jurisdiction of the

ict of Columbia. There is a corresponding space across the Mall

e these tennis courts could be relocated if that is the desire of the

artment of the Interior and the District of Columbia.
Y. Are you getting any opposition from these people?

Mr.. ¥ . No. The Interior Department is very enthusiastic
about the ] ed legislation, and the District of Columbia has sig-
nified the approval thereof.
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.Gray. How about the tennis players?
/aLkER. Well, I personally will hope that the Interior Depart-
ment will announce the;y will rebuild those tennis courts 2 blocks away.

Mr. Gray. With 300,000 square feet you could almost put them in-
side. Let me ask you Just one other. question. Section 5 in the event any
privately owned or, publicly owned utility loc in the area, limited
in the first section of this act, is required. to be relocated or protected
by reason of the construction on such area in addition to the National
Gallery of Art, such relocation.or protection shall be at: the expense

of “other than the District of C olumbia.”: Who is going to bear that
expense ?

Mr. Warker. The trustees of the oallery would bear the expense
out of our private building funds.

Ir. Gray. Not being f‘LC@thll%. but on 3esterday we had an: Assist-
rporation Counsel here and we were hearing testimony on the
ed International Center you see on:the board here and thev said

they were. for the bill but so long as'it did not cost the District of
Columbia anything.

I was just wondering if they wrote this language here that you
submitted; thelocation shall be at the e\pense of other - than the District
of Columbia.

Mr. WaLker. Yes, Mr. Congresgman,» the last two'sections; sections
4 and 5, were included in the bill at the request -of the District of

Jolumbia- at time the Bureau of the Budget was considering the
proposed legislation and this language was exact] y that suggested by
the District of Columbia.

Mr. Gray. I thought it was: T'would like for the record toreflect that.

Mr. Warker. I hasten to say thisronly makes clear what the‘trustees
of the National Gallery of Art had intended to do at all event

Mr. Gray. Would you have any objection if the committee
this specifically that these costs are to borne by the National Ge
of Art?

Mr. Warxer. Not atall.

Mr. Gray. I think weshould do that.

Mr.' W ALKER Very good.

Mr. Gray. Ot that leaves a question to be answered.

he gentleman from New York, Mr. Grover.

Mr. Grover. Thank you, Mr. Chairman: We have a reference on
page 2 to the cost of such construction shall be defrayed from the trust
fund administered by such trustees and I am to presume that is all
inclusive to ineclude architectural engineéring and anything in con-
nection with construction or planning.

Mr. Femier. The provision is intended to cover the entire cost of

ruction of the building, including architectural and all- other
incidental costs of that kind.

Mr. Grover. Reference was also made to the operating costs as also
being made available from private funds. Is that all Snclusive and
projected at the present time?

Mr. Warker. No, what I said was that the advanced scholars and
similar people coming here will be pdld for from p ~
building itself will be maintained as the present Nati n‘ﬂ Galle y
Art Bmldmo is' maintained; that is, by an appropriation from the
Congress.
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Mr. Grover. We say “maintained”; we mean. maintained and
operated.

Mr. Warker. That is correct. Maintained and operated, like heat-
ing, cleaning, and so forth. ‘

- Mr. Grover. But.also'staffing ? o

Mr. WaLkEr. Yes, sir. Staffing is also included in maintaining and
operating, but this does not begin until fiscal 1973 when the building
is completed. :

Mr. Grover. Could we get into the record anticipated year-to-year
operating funds? , SRRes ‘

Mr. Warker. May I ask Mr. Feidler to speak to that ?

Mr. Femrer. Of course you can understand it is somewhat difficult
to work out a budget fund for a building for which not even an
architect has been chosen, but we sought to do this because we felt we
ought to know, and we felt that Members of Congress: would want
to know, what this fiscal problem would eventually come to.

We hired as a consultant, a well known public s t, Fred Lawton
and asked him to make a study for us. He, as you know, was formerly
director of the Bureau of the Budget. His estimate for the first year
ran some $500,000 with a gradual growing of the c ver the follow-
ing years so that after 5 years, it would be $700,000 and eventually
about a million dollars per year.

Mr. Grover. How does that compare with your current operating
budget for the gallery?

Mr. FempLer: Our current operating budget is a little over $3 million.

Mr. Grover. Your current space is approximately what?

Mr. WaLker. About 500,000 square feet.

Mr. Grover. Dollar for dollar, we will be getting a.better c
ciency ratio.

Mr. Femrer.. Mr. Grover, I do think I should emphasize what Mr.
Walker has also mentioned, and that is that we believe this wi 1t
in an eventual savings in appropriated funds. The gallery is grow-
ing; it is 4 viable, living organism. That growth is going to require
things to be housed, ‘and we intend to house them in the new build-
ing. It is our best estimate that this will be cheaper than to try to do
that in our present building

Mr. Grover. I suppose past history would not ' rule out the prospect
of foundation funds being made available even in the future for
operating.

Mr. WiLkEer. Well, the foundation funds will be made available to
take care of the ple who are going to be working in the building,

- scholars, and gradu udents, and so on. Those we will fund out of
the private funds. We are already running a small center for advanced
studies, in very cramped quarters at the National Gallery with funds
provided by the Old Dominion Foundation, the Kress Foundation, and
the Chester Dale bequest. This is the pattern we will have to follow
with the new building. However, the regular operation and mainte-
nance will be paid as it is at present, from appropriated public funds.

Mr. Gray. Counsel Sullivan. .

Mr. SuriivaN. In connection with page 8 of the legislation—we were
just talking about language to this effect : line 7, replace 3(f) “the cost
of such relocation,” strike out “the expense of other than the District
of Columbia”; and include the following language: “defrs
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trust funds admini%rered by the trustees of the National Gallery of
t.” Is that satisfactory?
Mr. Warkzg. That is fine.
Mzr. Gray. Mr. Denney from Nebraska. i
Mr. Den~Ey. Mr. Walker, the title of sill provides for! the au-
thorization of the National Gal]exy of' Art to construct the building
and it 'says for making the provision thereof, for maintenance. Where
in the bill is the maintenance thereof ? :
Mr. Warker. I will defer to Mr. Feidler. :
Ir. Femrer. The section 2 provides that all the provisions of the
\al statute sett 12 up the National Gallery of Art shall be appli-
cable to the new bmldlnos so this becomes an integral part:ofithe Na-
tional Gallery of Art qnd in that original statute it is provided that the
faith of the United States i ledoed to provlde funch for the mainte-
nance of'tlie National Gallery.
Mr. Denney. Is that an open end authormatmn m fhar smtnte tlmt
you referred to? : : ;
Mr. Femuer. Yes, sir,
1\ r. DhN\mY le ar

can come up Wlth xomethmg, ])uf when vou 3

the maintenance thereof that you can 111001’1)01'?&9 by Ieferenoe to the

previous statute that refers to something notin'e e at'the:

that statute was.enacted. T .donot think that is le slation. ‘
Mr. Surrivaw. I think we can work that out for you, Mr. I)ennev

Leave it up to Mr. Enfield and myself.

Mr. Denney. Understand, T think this is-a fine pm(rmm lmt let us
write a good law while we are doing it.
-ond thing is why ‘do you need (Luthomtv to construot ¥ hen
V(m and as originally
law th:v you t'efel te
Mr. Femuer. The reason for that 1s'title 40, seotlon 6*% of ‘rhe U nited
‘smu : le which provides that befm‘e any ‘1)1111(11110 can be lmllt o a,

DI‘\T\TFY Not Por the purpose of constmctlon of additio

Mr. Fer ) ‘erved for the [ pOS > additions to'the
gallery. Si it was it bec mes a “reser tion” and the
other st ion 68, requiresauthoriza-
tion; g dufhorv‘mon That is whv wearel

% Thank you. That is all T have, M hairman,

Mr. ’AN. In connection with section 2, original law as
dmfted %nd unfortunntelv we do not have a r*opv fore us, simply

orized the Govprnmont to maintain onlv thos 1ildings and no
others as' was set forth in:the 1937 statute in connection with ‘Mr.
Denney’s question.

Mr, Frmprer. It pledges the faith of the United States, on the com-
pletion of the National Gallery of Art, to provide such funds as may
be necessary for the upkeep of the National Gallery of Art and the
administrative expenses and costs of the of ion thereof, including
the protection and care of works of art acquired by the Board so that




the National Gallery.of: Art shall g ‘ , 3

and the works of art contained therein shall be exhibited regula
the general public free of charge. For th’ose,}mrpoues the .or
stahlte authorized to be -app fated such funds nny be nec
It is the thought in drafting this legislati

an 111.,9,0 re 11 part of the National Ga]le

Mzr. Sonn In the 1937 act, ws
of what the National Grallery o 4

Mr. F EIDLER. T  WaS & Pro in -t ,section that the site

rhi i is now built is set aside and appropriated as a

m]lery of Art.

: -y.next sentence it says that the adjoining area bounded
b) the areas that we have . here, s reserved as a.site for. future
additions to the National GGallery of Ar

Mr. Surrivan, Theny Mr. Denney; this is onlv off the cuff and with-
out Jooking at the law, but I think Mr. Feidler has given us the answer
to- your: question because in the 1937 act they have taken care of this
provision that you are concerned W]f]l—wa future addition. That is just
from listening fo his testimony. ,

. Dr I am calling aHentlon to this: her ig hereby au-
thorized an a ppropri iation for the operation and majntenance, That
was passed in 1937 and this is 1968. I thm]\ we nght get in a little
trouble. I think -we ought to sp
That is all T am talking about.

Ml hlmm\ AN, A]l rloht

Mr. ENman. 7\[1?. Feldle , 1f / stion 2, ple: se. If you

start on line 10 after the wo 1011&1 0%1]91‘&' of Art.” Place a
period there merely saying “‘this building, when completed, shall be
incor pomted in and become a part of the National Galle y of Art.”
g thin reach, of the 1937 law?
S hat really f ollows the comma is
Vhdf is alread provided,
ULLIVAN. I M"Ie(’

Mr. Gray, You gentlemen would have no objection to us making
these corrections then ?

Mr. Warxer. Not at all.

Mr. Svrrvax. We can remove: lines 13 through 19 on page 2, Mr.
Feidler. v

Mr. FeipLer. As far as I am concerned the effect of the proposed

slatlon is not, Lhanded by that deletion,
3 other questions of these two distinguished witnesses?
1d not hear your statement. Did you have a prepared
sta‘tement ¢

Mr. Femrer. T have no further statement

Mr. Gray. The gentleman from Towa, Mr. Schwengel.

Mr. ScHWENGEL. Some of the questions that I had have already
been raised and answered and I think probably taken care of. I think
we ought not to miss this time, Mr. Chairman, as pointed out to the
members of the committee somehow in the report réflect that we in
America are the beneficiaries of the tremendous gift here. This Gallery
of Art is one of the greatest O’LHGPIQS in the Wor]d today already, and
it.is one of the young est.

Mr. Warker. That is true.
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Mr. ScaweneeL. Already people come here from all over the world
to view our art. : ‘

Mr. Watxer. That is correct. |

Mr. ScaweNaer. This is because we have had a generous spirit in
connection with this gallery. ‘ :

Mr. WALKER. Yes, sir. = - ‘

Mr. ScawengeL. We early developed an’appreciation’among. cer-
tain people of the cultures we have here and it is herein reflected.

Another notation, another point is the fact that this Gallery of Art
is under good mandgement. i ‘

Mr. Warker. Thank you, sir. : ’ "

Mr. ScaweNGeL. In good hands and as far'as I can see, looking for-
ward to this addition you are going to have, we will certainly have
even more traffic from foreign countries to America as a result of this
Gallery of Art and I think this is a real development and a great trib-
ute to you. '

Mr. Warkxer. Thank you, sir. That means a great deal to us and
inspires us to try and do a better job. We would liketo thank all the
members of the committee for inviting us here today.

I have written a book on the gallery.:We only brought three copies.
We did not realize how many members of the committee would be
here. ‘

Mr. Gray.You realize now how important you are to all of us on the
committee. '

Mr. Warker. I am glad to say this book is in Spanish, in German,
and in French, and they are preparing an Italian version. ’

Thank you, very much. )

Mr. Gray. What is yotir annual visitation how ?"

Mr. Warker. It is somewhat over a million and a half visitors a
year. ‘ ‘

Mr. Gray. You feel without question this will increase?

Mr. WaiLker. This will increase a gréat deal.

Mr. Gray. Mr. Grover, the gentleman from New York.

Mr. Grover. I did not hear your complete statement as T was a little
late coming in, but following Mr. 'S ngel’s ‘remarks, and let
me say that Mr. Schwengel has been v ry active in a great deal of
the planning for the buildings and quite a patron of the arts as our
colleagues khow, but many of the' Members in the House, of' course,
while they appreciate the value of the taxpayers dollar and might very
well be impressed by dollar vilues, have you any definite plans on what

) be located there, what works of art are to be located in this addi-

n? o -

Mr. WaLkEer. Yes, we have planned this quite carefully. It will pro-
vide additional space for our library. It will provide space for te

porary exhibitions. One of our drawing cards are thes reat exhibi-
tion sent over by European governiments to be seen in the United States.

We have had showings from. Austria, France, England, and from
Iran, Turkey, and other countries. These great exhibitions start always
at the National Gallery and then circulate around to other ¢itles
throughout the country. We have been very cramped in the space that
we can allot to these and we want to show these works of art from
abroad in a way that will make the ambassadors from those countries
realize how much we appreciate their art
our collections over there.
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.. Can we predict by its completion date the number of
annual visitations?

Mr. Warkzr. I would think it would greatly increase the amount of
visitors to the gallery. Further, you see, we now reach 1,700,000 people
outside of Washington through our extension service, and this service
is certainly going to double or trlple, so I expect we will reach possibly
4 or 5 million.

Mr. GRO Er. I ask for that ﬁgure to project against the figures Mr.
Feidler gave me before. The first 5 years the annual operatlng cost is
to be $.)O0,0()0 and thereafter $1 million and project that against an
anticipated 7 million persons reached annually, it is a pretty low
admission 1'1te.

Mr. Warker. I think it is.

Mr. ScaweNGEL. I was real thrilled with your comment about travel-
ing gallenes

Mr. WALKER. Y .

Mr. ScuwENGEL. Are there some in the world today that you pattern
after or is this an innovation for America ?

Mr. ‘VALIxER The idea of a traveling art “‘Iuel‘V has been very well
worked out in the State * ia and t imond Museum has
done this locally. So also has the State of Illinois. We have lent works
of art to those artmobiles. We hope in the future to have our own
artmobile which we can send around to various States. The funds for
this, I hope, will come from foundation help.

Mr. ScaweNeEL. A second question, or observation. I was the au-
thor of legislation that provided bookmobile service to Iowa com-
munities while in the Iowa state legislature.

Mr. WarLkEr. Oh, yes.

Mr. ScawenceL. It was tremendously successful.

Mr. Warker. Yes. This is the pattern we would follow in the art-
mobile.

L\II‘. g()l{“'J‘VL‘L L. Gl‘(‘llt

Mr. Warker. Thank you, sir. Thank you very much, gentlemen.

Mr. Gray. Thank you. You have been an excellent witnesses and

you have a very excellent program.

Are there any other witnesses to be heard on H.R. 16358 ¢

If not, we will proceed with further consideration of H.R. 16175

(Thereupon, at 10:45 a.m., the subcommittee proceeded to other
business.)

O
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